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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government’s plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering a historic $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional NSW. This targeted 
investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world-class public education. These 
funds will help to Milton Public School to deliver new and upgraded facilities.   

Project overview 

The upgrade to Milton Public School will provide a new two-storey building with 14 new classrooms 
to replace demountable classrooms, including dedicated facilities for students with support needs 
and new student amenities.  

Construction of the new learning building is expected to start later this year.  

Plans on exhibition  

The planning application, known as a Review of Environmental Factors (REF) for the Milton Public 
School upgrade is now on public exhibition on the NSW Planning Portal for Division 5.1 (Part 5) 
Activities until Sunday 1 June 2025.  

Detailed plans for the proposed activity are set out in the REF. A link to the REF on 
the Planning Portal can be found at: edu.nsw.link/MiltonPSREF or by scanning the 
QR code.  

Any comments on the proposal may be lodged through the Planning Portal by no 
later than Sunday 1 June 2025. 

Next steps  

When the exhibition period for the REF ends, any responses will be reviewed and considered as part 
of the REF process. The REF will be assessed by the department’s Planning Assessment team who 
will determine the outcome of the proposal.  

We expect to receive planning determination and award the construction contract in mid 2025.  
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Frequently asked questions 

When will construction start?  

Construction is expected to start in Term 3 2025 pending formal planning approval and the 
appointment of a contractor.  

How can I provide feedback? 

Feedback on the Milton Public School upgrade is welcome and will be carefully considered by the 
department. Consultation on the planning application (REF) is also open, as outlined on page 1 of 
this update. The community is invited to view the plans or make a submission. If you wish to make a 
submission, please do so by the exhibition closing date, Sunday 1 June 2025.  

More information 

You can sign up for project updates at edu.nsw.link/MiltonPSUpgrade or by using 
the QR code to the right. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below.  

 

Artist impression of the new two-storey building at Milton Public School (subject to change). 
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